
AFTER TRANSPORTATION  
COMMITTEE MEETING 

In response to recommendations made by a task group formed to address youth violence and 

gang prevention in Kalihi, members of the community, organizations, and City and State agencies 

collaborated to address the proliferation of graffiti in the Kalihi -Palama community. According to 

Honolulu Police Departmentõs (HPD) Community Policing, the need to identify, report and eradicate 

graffiti in a timely manner is one of the keys to address 

gang prevention. According to Councilmember Joey 

Manahan, who facilitated the Kalihi Task Group, òIt is not 

just funding programs that provide solutions to gangs and 

youth violence. We need to have the community involved 

in addressing solutions and involving them in actively assist-

ing the police department and agencies in reporting inci-

dents of youth violence, crime and graffiti in the communi-

ty. We cannot accept graffiti as part of our appearance as 

a community, and we need to respond quickly to remove 

them.  I am pleased that we have young people from Far-

rington High School and Adult Friends for youth participat-

ing.ó The Department of Parks and Recreation of the City 

and County of Honolulu provided paint and Weed & Seed and HPDõs Community Policing provided 

painting tools for this graffiti paint out at Kalihi Waena Park on January 31, 2015.  

Councilmember Joey Manahan discussing pedestrian 

safety with testifiers and attendees after the first City 

Councilõs Transportation Committee Meeting on January 

15, 2015 at Honolulu Hale.  

Left to Right: Tyler Dos ðSantos, Councilmember Joey 

Manahan, Leslie Chow, Chad Taniguchi  



Sign Waiving, Memorial Walk, & Solutions Meeting 

 On January 23, 2015 the Hawaii Bicycling League, Honolulu Police Department (HPD), 

Puuhale School, and Councilmember Joey Manahanõs Office collaborated in holding a 

safety awareness sign -waiving event in Kalihi fronting Puuhale Elementary School on 

Nimitz and Puuhale Road. This event was held to bring forth awareness for the safety of 

pedestrians, cyclists, and motorists  and to promote safe streets on the island.  

 After the sign -waiving event, there was a Memorial Walk for Elizabeth Malland who 

was a homeless pedestrian that was killed on Nimitz Highway near Kalihi Street on Janu-

ary 2, 2015 in the morning hours. She was the first pedestrian fatality of 2015.  

 Representatives from HPD, Cityõs Department of Transportation Services, State Depart-

ment of Transportation, and other local community organizations met to discuss possible 

solutions to prevent future fatalities in the area.  

 City Council Transportation Chair Joey Manahan said, òThe City & County of Honolulu 

and our State have endured a great number of tragedies involving pedestrians in re-

cent months. Honolulu is a city that walks, bikes, drives, and we all have a shared re-

sponsibility to protect and care for all users of our streets by being aware and traveling 

respectfully and carefully.ó 


